MINUTES

FIRE PROTECTION SPRINKLER SYSTEMS WORK 

EXAMINING BOARD

MARCH 22, 2005
The meeting was called to order by David J. Waskowicz, Acting Chairman, at 9:40 A.M. 

in Room 117 of the State Office Building, 165 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, Connecticut.
Members Present:


David J. Waskowicz, Acting Chairman - Unlimited Journeyman

George DeVincke - Unlimited Journeyman


Robert W. Hollis, III - Contractor


Ralph Carl Miller - Fire Marshall

Members Absent:
Anthony D. Moscato - Fire Marshall


William Zisk, Sr. - Public Member

Lisa Vereneau - Public Member

Board Vacancies:
One Public Member 

One Contractor

Board Counsel Present:
None
DCP Staff Present:
Nelson Leon, Board Secretary

Richard M. Hurlburt, Director


Anthony Santoro, Administrative Hearing Attorney


France Lee, Paralegal Specialist II

Public Present:


Michael R. Livingstone, Sprinkler Fitters 676






Paul D. Lunney, Sprinkler Fitters 676

Note:
The administrative functions of this Board are carried out by the Department of Consumer Protection, Occupational and Professional Licensing Division.  
For information contact Richard M. Hurlburt, Director at (860) 713-6135.

REVIEW MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS

The Board voted unanimously to approve the February 22, 2005 minutes, with amendments to page-2, reflecting the Board voting (4 to 3) to continue the Formal Hearing in the matter of 
Mark Corcoran and under “Old Business”, to reflect that the Board continues to request PSI examination results back to February 2004.
APPLICATIONS
Michael T. Wilkins, Middletown, CT – F-3 Application – Denied
The Board voted unanimously to deny Mr. Wikins’ application due to lack of required 

(F-4) Limited Journeyperson license for a minimum of two years.

LATE ARRIVING APPLICATIONS

The Board voted unanimously to add the following applications for review:

Corey M. Hastings, Linwood, MA – F-2 Application – Denied

The Board voted unanimously to deny Mr. Hastings’ application due to lack of required letter from the Connecticut Department of Labor relating to completion of a bona fide Fire Protection Sprinkler Work apprenticeship training program. 
Corey M. Robinson, Rutland, MA – F-2 Application – Denied

The Board voted unanimously to deny Mr. Robinson’s application due to lack of required letter from the Connecticut Department of Labor relating to completion of a bona fide Fire Protection Sprinkler Work apprenticeship training program. 
Daniel B. Winn, Clinton, MA – F-2 Application – Denied

The Board voted unanimously to deny Mr. Winn’s application due to lack of required letter from the Connecticut Department of Labor relating to completion of a bona fide Fire Protection Sprinkler Work apprenticeship training program. 
Michael J. Frank, Holland, MA – F-2 Application - Denied
The Board voted unanimously to deny Mr. Holland’s application due to lack of required letter from the Connecticut Department of Labor relating to completion of a bona fide Fire Protection Sprinkler Work apprenticeship training program. 
CORRESPONDENCE

1. Draft Fire Protection Draft regulation change within Agency.
F-7 Limited Residential Sprinkler contractor License
The holder of this license may do such work as that work limited to; “Residential Fire Protection Systems Work” which means the work and practice, materials, installation,

alteration, extension, removal, repair, maintenance or renovation of residential fire sprinkler systems involved with water based fire sprinkler systems, including dry pipe systems for the protection against the fire hazards in one and two-family dwellings and manufactured homes.

F-8 Limited Residential Sprinkler Journeyperson License

The holder of a Limited Residential Sprinkler Journeyperson license may do such work as that work limited to; “Residential Fire Sprinkler Systems Work” but only while in the employment of a contractor licensed for such work.
A person must have completed a fire protection residential sprinkler apprenticeship program

Or have equivalent experience and has been certified as having completed an approved training course on NFPA 13D, as required by the Department of Consumer Protection to qualify for such examination.
The Board reviewed the draft regulation change and is requesting that DCP notify them of any  draft regulation going to a public hearing before it is acted upon.

2. Key Findings and Recommendations for Improvement 
NIST Investigation of the Station Nightclub Fire.
COMMENTS FROM PUBLIC PRESENT TODAY

Mr. Livingstone was inquiring on any developments regarding correspondence dated 9/28/04 he sent to Assistant Attorney General Raul Rodriguez, which Attorney Rodriguez forwarded to the Board for their review. The correspondence from Mr. Livingstone alleges that Board member Lisa Vereneau
is serving as a public member of the Board while being directly involved with a fire protection contractor, which Mr. Livingstone feels violates the spirit of a public member sitting on the Board.

This matter was discussed at the Board’s 2/22/05 meeting at which time Ms. Vereneau reported that throughout her application process to serve on this Board, she has made available all information pertinent to her employment with a mechanical contractor along with details of her duties and responsibilities. Ms. Vereneau also reported that she has been truthful regarding the information provided on her application, in addition to revealing that the owner of the mechanical contractor she worked for had a common ownership in a fire protection company, of which she was not intimately involved. Ms. Vereneau further reported that the documentation being provided by Mr. Livingstone is specific to a Human Resource issue with Patriot Fire Protection, LLC, which she had no direct involvement in their day-to-day activities. The individual directly involved in the day-to-day activities at Patriot Fire Protection, LLC has been recently incarcerated. Ms. Vereneau claims she drafted a letter addressed to Attorney General Richard Blumenthal with a copy to the Assistant Attorney General assigned to this matter and is awaiting their response. 

At today’s meeting, the Board reached a unanimous consensus that this matter be referred to the Board’s legal counsel, Assistant Attorney General Raul Rodriguez, requesting if the correspondence from Mr. Livingstone has been forward to the appropriate appointing authority and to provide the Board with a status on this matter.
FINAL DECISION AND ORDER
In the Matter of Mark Corcoran
Docket No. 04-1006
The Board conducted a Formal Hearing on this matter on 2/22/05 and voted unanimously to issue an Immediate Order of Discontinuance, impose a Civil Penalty in the amount of $250.00 and require proof of a written company policy for verifying licenses of all individuals employed in addition to requiring the employer to reflect a contractor license number on all of its business stationary.

At today’s meeting, the Board reached a unanimous consensus to require that Mr. Corcoran comply with their 222/05 decision in its entirety and provide the Board with a copy of its     
written company policy for verifying licenses of all individuals employed, in addition to requiring the employer to reflect a contractor license number on all of its business stationary.

Upon receipt of this information, the Board will consider signing the Final Decision and Order.

FORMAL ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS  
In the Matter of Rainmaker Fire Systems Corp.

Docket No. 05-131 


    Junior Rodriguez



Docket No. 05-132

    Jason Nowles



Docket No. 05-133

    Migel Ortiz




Docket No. 05-134

    Tyrone Rodriguez



Docket No. 05-135

                Kevin Machinski



Docket No. 05-136
The Board held a Formal Hearing on this matter today and the hearing was concluded.
The Board voted unanimously to table their decision on this matter until such time DCP further investigate the General Contractor involved and provide the Board with its findings for their review.
OLD BUSINESS

The Board continues to request PSI examination results dating back to February 2005 and the PSI workshop test results Board participated in two years ago.
NEW BUSINESS

The Board is requesting the PSI examination results dating back to February 2005 and the PSI workshop test results the Board participated in two years ago.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:07 A.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Nelson Leon
Board Secretary

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 24, 2005, at 9:30 A.M. in Room 117.
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